Dear ____________,
As a constituent in your riding, I’m writing to you about my serious concern over Bill C-31. The bill is given the title Protecting Canada's Immigration System Act. Despite the intent to provide protection, it will put refugees at risk. I urge you to call for its withdrawal and to vote against Bill C-31 at second reading. 
The bill is contains very grave flaws that you must consider:

Bill C-31 reforms Canada's refugee determination system to be unfair to refugees from designated countries of origin. It contains strict timelines that won’t allow time to prepare for their hearings and bars them from any appeal. There is no chance to catch mistakes and thus puts refugees at risk.
Bill C-31 creates unchecked ministerial powers to designate countries of origin, eliminating provisions for advice from independent experts. It renders ministerial decisions vulnerable to trade, military and diplomatic considerations.
Bill C-31's measures to 'curb human smuggling' will punish refugees. Certain refugee claimants, including some minors, will be jailed for a minimum of one year without judicial review. (Such detention has already been found by the Supreme Court to be illegal).
Bill C-31 introduces the concept of 'conditional' permanent residence, making refugees permanently unequal to their neighbours. This will remove the sense of security for themselves and their families that enables them to more quickly and effectively integrate into Canadian society.
For these reasons, Bill C-31 should be withdrawn or defeated. Any legislation that replaces it should be fair, affordable, independent and comply with the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms and Canada’s international obligations.
For more information about Bill C-31 and some of the other concerns that I have, please read http://ccrweb.ca/files/c31formps.pdf

I look forward to hearing from you.
 
Sincerely,
 
(your name)
